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	Staffing Update
Following a successful interview earlier this week I am delighted to inform you that I have been appointed as the permanent Head Teacher of St John Bosco Primary School and Early Learning & Childcare Class. I would like to thank you for your ongoing support in these challenging times and I look forward to working with the children, staff and families of our school and ELC class in the years ahead as we work together to secure the best outcomes for our children.
Procedures for a positive case

If your child has returned a positive Covid 19 test result, please inform the school immediately. If your child or anyone in your household has undergone a test for Covid 19, they should not return to school until a negative test has been confirmed and all guidance from NHS Scotland has been followed.

I would like to assure all parents and carers that we have clear procedures in place if a positive case is reported in our school or ELC class. When a parent of carer informs us of a positive case, we follow our checklist for confirmed case assessment and inform our colleagues at headquarters immediately. According to the information provided a decision is then made on whether Track and Trace are required to be involved in the positive case. When considering a positive case Track and Trace work back 48 hours from when the positive case has been returned. If a child has been off school self-isolating or over the weekend or a holiday period, this can mean that they have not been in school or ELC class during these 48 hours therefore there is no need for Track and Trace to be involved. If you have any questions in relation to this, please do not hesitate to get in touch.
Social Distancing

In the current situation it is essential that we maintain safe social distancing in order to keep each other safe. When Track and Trace are working with someone who has tested positive for Covid 19 they consider those who have been a ‘close contact’ to be at risk and these people will be advised to self-isolate. A close contact is defined as ·    

· People who are within 1 metre and face to face with the person with the case for any length of time.

· People who are within 1 metre for one minute or longer without face-to-face contact.
· People who are within 1-2 metre(s) of the infected individual for any more than 15 minutes cumulatively.

From this definition I am sure you will agree that it is essential that we always maintain our the safest social distance of 2 metres.
Primary One Registration

If your child has their 5th birthday between 1 March 2021 and 28 February 2022, you should register them for school next week –this year we are asking you to do this online.
Go to www.renfrewshire.gov.uk/p1registration anytime between Monday 2 and Monday 9 November. 

You’ll need to have a few things ready to upload:

1. a copy of your child’s full birth certificate

2. proof of address – Council Tax and Child Benefit Statement (or Driving Licence, utility/bank statement showing last 3 months transactions)

3. Roman Catholic Baptismal Certificate (if applicable)

If you can’t register online, please phone your local catchment school to arrange an appointment. Please do not turn up at school without an appointment.

Reporting to Parents

Normally we would have a parents evening in November each year. Due to current restrictions we are unable to hold face to face parent meetings. At the end of November parents will receive a written report which will detail their child’s progress in literacy and numeracy, including current Curriculum for Excellence working levels. If current restrictions remain in place for our next scheduled set of parents’ evenings in February 2021 a different format for reporting to parents will be put in place. Further details on this form of reporting will be clarified prior to these meetings.
Parent Council

Well done and thank you to everyone who entered the parent council virtual Hallowe’en 50/50 competition. Once again, our families have demonstrated how talented and competitive they are. House points have been awarded to all who participated. If you would like to view the entries, please visit the parent council Facebook page. Proceeds from this 50/50 draw have been used to purchase Hallowe’en party snacks for the children today. Our next parent council meeting will take place via Zoom on Wednesday 4th November at 7.00pm. Please note this is a change of day as parent council meetings normally take place on a Thursday evening. All parents and carers are welcome to attend these meetings.
Mass

As we continue to maintain our community links in the current times, we will participate in an online Mass with our cluster school, St Anne’s primary, on Wednesday 4th November at 9.30am. Following discussions with Father David and Mrs Boyd, Head Teacher at St Anne’s primary, we have agreed that we will continue to celebrate Mass online together on the first Wednesday of each month. Father David will offer this Mass for the children, staff and families of both schools and the reading, responsorial psalm and bidding prayers will be read by children from both schools. Thank you to Leo, Faith and Maria in primary 7 who are our readers for Mass next week. For families who also wish to join the Mass the link for Mass will be sent out next week.
Competition Winner
Congratulations to Ellis Whitty, primary 4, who was one of the winners of Morrison’s Hallowe’en art competition and the overall winner for St John Bosco primary. Ellis was presented with a prize from Elspeth, our local Morrison’s Community champion.
With best wishes for the weekend ahead, 
Lynsey Gardyne  Head Teacher
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